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Osteoporosis common in (J.S.
Osteoporosis is the

thinning of bone tissue
and loss of bone density
over time. It is the most
common type of bone dis-
ease. It is a major public
health threat that afflicts
55 percent of Americans
age 50 and older. It
affects 44 million
Americans, striking one
in three women and one
in five men. It is responsi-
ble for millions of frac-
tures annually, mostly
involving hip, vertebrae,
and wrist.

The leading cause of
osteoporosis is a drop in
estrogen in women at the
time of menopairse and a
drop in testosterone in
men. Because of this,
women over the age of 50
and men over the age of
70 have a higher risk for
osteoporosis.

Medical causes of
osteoporosis include
immobilization, chronic
rheumatoid arthritis,
chropic kidney disease,
vitaririn D deficiency,l use
of prednisone and dlco-
hol, and smoking. High
dose cortisone is thetsec-
ond most common cause
of osteoporosis.,Others
include low weight, low
calcium intake and poor
health. Sign and symp-
toms includes bone pain,
tenderness, fractures, loss
of height over time, low
back pain as well as
stooped posture

Hip and vertebrae frac-
tures are responsible for
the most serious conse-
quences of osteoporosis.
In the U.S., more than
300,000 hip fractures and
700,000 vertebral frac-
tures are attributed to
osteoporosis. The wrist
fracture (250,000) is the
third most common kind
of fracfure.

Dual energy x-ray
absorptiometry is con-
sidered gold standard
for diagnosis of osteo-
porosis. FDA approved
indications for a bone
density test includes

estrogen deficient women
at clinical risk for osteo-
porosis, vertebral abnor-
malities on x:ray sugges-
tive of osteoporosis, pred-
nisone 7.5 mg or more for
more than three months,
primary hyperparathy-
roidism, and monitoring
response to medication.
DEXA can be repeated
every two years or more
frequently if medically
justified.

The U.S. Preventive
,rServices Task Force rec-'ommended in 20ll that

all women 65 years of age
or qlder should be
screened with bone den-
sitometry. In men, screen-
ing will be coiil-to 85 years
of age. ef.Ltl^t<'

Lifestyle changes are
important in prevention
like smoking cessation,
decreased alcohol intake,
and improved nutrition
with more, calcium ,and
vitamin D supplements.
They are recommended tq
uuoid O-"ga-6 based oN
such as corn oil; instead
use olive and coconut oil.
Animal and plant-based
omega-3 fats are highly
beneficial. Vitamin K2
supplement found in
green leaff vegetable can
reduce fractures as well.
Weight bearing exercise
will be another remedy
against osteoporosis.

Biphosphonate
(Fosamax) and alen-
dronate (Actonel) and

ibandronate like Boniva
are the first line of treat-
ment of osteoporosis.
Annual infusion of
Zoledronic Acid reduced
the risk of any fracture as
well. Estrogen replace-
ment therapy remains
good treatment for pre-
vention of osteoporosis.
Toriparatide (Forteo) is
effective treatment .,for
osteoporosis. Calcium is
required to support bone
growth, bone healing and
is part of the treatment of
osteoporosis. U.S. health
agencies 'recommend
1200 mg of calcium plus
vitamin D 1000:2000
international , uails per
day.

Hip fractures can
inmease mortality due to
complications of frac.
tures like deep venous
thrombosis, pulmonary
embolism ,and pneumo-
nia. The six-month mor-
tality rate following hip
fracture is approximately
13.5 percent. Low bone
mass has been linked with
Alzheimer's disease.
Research shows that the
patients with lowest bone
mass were more than
twice as likely to devel'op
Alzheimer's disease as
their healthy counterpart.

Osteoporosis is some-
thing that can be prevent-,
ed ,and cured. Patients
need careful monitoring
oftheir diet, exercise and
bone density test in order
to definitely diagnose the
problem. Any small
amount of effort can pre-
vent fufure bone fracture
and complications.
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